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FIRST PRINCIPAL OF THE SPECIAL PROGRAMS DIVISION DIES ON JULY 2, 1987

No doubt many of you haye already heard that Mr. Louis Monash died on

July 2, 1987. As the first principal of the Special Programs Division, he
worked hard to establish what was the forerunner of King Edward Campus.
Our condolences are herewith offered to Mr. Monash's family and friends.

Lawrence Fast
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MONASH: LOUIS B.
Peacefully in Vancouver
Thursday July 2, 1987; ag-
ed 70 years. Beloved hus-
band of Irene of Rich-
mond. Loving father of
Victor and Barbara
Monash of North Delta;
Walter and Esther
Monasch of Victoria; and
Rick Wilson of Vernon.
Dear grandfather of Ken-
neth, Twyla, Christa,
Michael, Bryan and
Robin. Dear brother of
Lena and Fred Jones of
Santa Rosa, California.
Aunt Grietje Visser and
many other relations in
Holland. Relatives in
Australia. Dear cousin of
Betty and Bob Kiek of
Peterborough, Ontario. A
vetern of the Second World
War RCAF. Member of
the Emerald Lodge #134
AF AM.; Richmond
Chapter #73 OES; Marpole
Chapter #35 OES. Life
member of the B.C.
Grand Gardian Council
JOJD. Also an active
member of St. Edward’s
Anglican Church in Rich-
mond. Retired principal of
King Edward Campus
VCC. Life member B.C.
adult education directors
and also IEEE. Also
member of the Canadian
Vocational Association. A
funeral service will be held
Tuesday July 21, 1987 at
St. Edward’'s Anglican
Church 10111 Bird Road,
Richmond at 1:30 pm Rev.
Canon A.H. Cummings
officiating. Cremation. In
lieu of flowers, friends may
donate to the UBC Faculty
of Medicine for
Neurological Diseases
Research. RICHMOND
FUNERAL HOME in care
of arrangements.
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AT THE LIBRARY

Regular Tibrary users will, by now, have noticed the temporary disruption that
occurred on Friday, July 17th and Monday, July 20th. This was the first phase
of renovation of our Circulation desk. Things are almost back to order now,
until the next phase of construction, which may be October. The telephone was
out of order for all of Friday, so we hope that those of you trying to reach us,
found another way. This may be a good time to advise off-campus callers that
there are two ways to call the library. The first way is via the main
switchboard, 875-6111 and asking for the specific local. The second way, is
calling the library nightline, 875-8205 which rings at the Circulation counter.
This is a busy counter, so we ask our callers to use the main switchboard method
whenever possible.

New Books

Barbecue Cookbook

Basic Electricity/Electronics

Book of Windsurfing

Business Grammar Handbook

Can We Delay a Greenhouse Warming?
Canadian Writer's Handbook

Chemistry Trivia

Children. How to Understand Their Symptoms
Keeveeok, Awake!

Class1ca1 Greece

Dictionary of Omens & Superst1t1ons

Diesel Engines & Fuel Systems

Ferns & Fern-Allies of the U.S. and Canada
French the Easy Way

The Library reference staff are undertaking a weeding of the ESL book and
cassette collection. As such, we have for sale two sets of texts (multiple
copies), cassettes, and one kit has filmstrips. At our booksale price of $20
per set, we hope there is someone who would like these materials. Please call
the Information staff at local 513 for further details.

Susan Weber

ON VACATION

I will be on vacation from July 30 to August 25, 1987. During this period,
routine matters can be referred to Joan Rippel. Matters requiring decisions may
be directed to Lawrence Fast. Jean Cockell will be the ABE Division
representative on the Management Committee.

Gordon Pawelchak



NEW MANAGER, ASSESSMENT SERVICES

1 am pleased to announce the appointment of Mr. Thorne Husband as Act ing
Manager, Assessment Serv ices, King Edward Campus, effective August 1, 1987 for

an initial period of one year.
Thorne has given dedicated and distinguished service to the campus in our
Counsell ing Department and has helped many students. I know that he would

be pleased to hear from faculty and staff who have sugges;ions for improving
our Assessment Services which last year completed an amazing 11,000 assess-—

ments.

special thanks go to Department Head Loren Houldson and the Counsell ing
Department who were asked at short notice to release Thorne.

Rest wishes, Thorne, in your new positionl
L. Fast

POSITION OPENINGS

v.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Library Assistant II. Closing date for applications
applications is July 24, 1987. ;

V.C.C./Langara requires a Graphic Artist. Closing date for applications is
August 7, 1987. :

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires an Assistant Department Head (E.S.L. Vocational).
Closing date for applications is August 18.

L. Fast

“Before I hand back your tests, I'd just like to tell you how nice it is to know that, in
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